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Please accept the attached letter of reference for Peter Piantidosi. 
 
Thank You,  ... Bill Roche  



William M. Roche 
 

Somerville, MA 02145 
 

February 3, 2025 

 

To: Honorable Counselor Ben Ewen-Camden; Honorable members of the Licensing Committee  

Cc: Peter Piantidosi 

From: Former Ward-1 Alderman Bill Roche 

 

I understand Peter Piantidosi is requesting to relocate his general operation offices  for PJ Motorcars 
from 161 Broadway to 434 McGrath Hwy. 

Please accept this letter of reference for Peter Piantidosi. 

I have known Peter for 20+ years when I was the Alderman in Ward-1  and he purchased the building 
at 161 Broadway.  Before his purchase the building tenants and upkeep of the building and 
surrounding grounds were an eyesore and a nuisance to the community, especially the abutting 
neighborhood.  

Peter took impeccable care of his property always looking out for the well-being of his neighbors – 
and always willing to lend a helping hand. Peter considered himself part of the neighborhood and at 
times attending neighborhood meetings to listen to the concerns of the neighborhood. Peter would 
often ask how he can help to improve the quality of life in Ward-1. 

Peter was one of the better business owners I dealt with in 17 years as the ward alderman. 

It is an absolute pleasure to have worked with Peter and I believe he and his business would be an 
asset to any neighborhood and gladly give him the highest recommendation.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need any further information.  

Best regards, 

Bill Roche   

Bill Roche  
 

 




